
Hair and Hair Decorations  

Hair that is below shoulder length should be tied up for PE and all sports 

clubs, including Sports Day.  

No extreme haircuts, including: Mohicans, spikes, shaved decorations or 
bright colours  

 

Hair decorations should be:  

Reasonably sized  

Simple, practical and in school colours (red, grey, black, white, silver, gold 

or natural coloured) 

Can include hairbands, bobbles, clips and scrunchies.  

No hair extensions.  

PE Kit 

Children should come to school on their PE day wearing their PE kit. 
Parents/carers will be informed of their child’s PE day by text, in class 

newsletters and via Dojo every half term 

 

All children should wear the following items for PE lessons: 

Plain red t-shirt 

Black or navy plain tracksuit bottoms, leggings or shorts 

Trainers 

Red, black or navy plain hoody 

 

Children must not wear football kits or brightly coloured tracksuits for PE 

  

All earrings and watches (including sports trackers) should be removed 
for PE and sports activities. 

 

St Hild’s College CE Aided Primary School 

Uniform Policy 

 

 

 

 

 

Shine Bright 
 

 

The following policy has been agreed by the Governing Body of 
St Hild’s College CE Aided Primary School to ensure that our uniform 
policy is understood and correctly followed by all children in school 

 
 

It is our aim to ensure that all children wear the school uniform 
correctly and with pride. 

We appreciate your co-operation. 

 



Our School Uniform  

Children should wear the following: 

Black or grey skirt, pinafore or trousers  

White Polo shirt  

Red cardigan or sweatshirt  

White or grey socks or red or grey tights  

Summer dresses in red and white gingham  

Children should not wear leggings or jeans  
  

Footwear  

Black/Grey sensible school shoes  

Plain black boots  

Plain black trainers with black or dark coloured laces only  
 

Plimsolls in a variety of sizes have been purchased by school.  Children attending 

school in shoes which do not conform to our school uniform will be provided with 

plimsolls to change into.  

  

It was agreed, for health and safety reasons, that the following footwear is not on 

the uniform list and should not be worn for school:   

Flossies, canvas shoes/boots, UGG boots or similar designs, flip flops and sandals.  

No medium or high heeled shoes or boots.  

  

Wellies are great footwear to come to school when the weather is bad.  

Wellies will also be needed for Forest School sessions.  

Shoes or plimsolls (not slippers) must be brought into school to change into.    

Wellies should not be worn all day.  
 

Swimming 
Children must wear either a one-piece swim suit or trunks. Bikinis and long surf 
shorts are not allowed. All children with long hair must wear a swimming cap. 

Goggles can be worn if required.  
 

Jewellery  

Many schools consider that the wearing of any type of jewellery, including 

earrings, is a danger to the health and safety of children in school.  

 At St Hild’s, we allow one pair of studs to be worn in the earlobes.   

Earrings should not be worn on PE days or swimming days. If a child has their 

ears pierced during term time, they will need to bring plasters from home to 

cover their earrings in PE lessons during the 6—8 week healing period.  We 

would, however, advise that if children are having their ears pierced, they do 

this at the beginning of the summer holidays.   

School staff are not permitted to cover children’s earrings for PE – this must be 

done by parents/carers before school or by the child. 

  

One pair of small studs to be worn in the bottom of 

the earlobe only. Hooped earrings must not be worn. 

  

No other facial or body piercings to be worn.  

  

A watch can be worn, appropriately sized.  

  

Make-up and Nails  

No make-up should be worn  

  

No nail varnish or false nails  

  

No fake tan or false tattoos should be worn in school  
 

There may be times when exceptions to our uniform policy may be considered. 
Please make an appointment with the Head Teacher to discuss any adaptations 

you feel are necessary to support your child in our school. 

 

 


